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Adjunct Faculty Committee

Meeting Minutes
October 14, 2005
Present – Susie Sanders, Cheryl Pyatt, Heather Estes, Dorinda Friez, Danny Gonzales, Dorothy Moore, Ralph Siler, Mary Swetich, Linda Uhlenkott, (Gary Heberer)
Absent: Carrie Bruno, Lisa Frazier, Charlene Mitchell, Greg Molyneaux
Meeting commenced at 1:30 pm.  

Welcome was given by Committee Chair, Susie Sanders and an apology for having the incorrect starting time on the meeting notification. Susie acknowledged the change from Ad Hoc to Standing Committee status as approved during the September Faculty Senate meeting. Cheryl Pyatt, Vice Chair, volunteered to act as secretary and take minutes for the committee meeting.
1. Approval of Minutes 

The minutes from the previous meeting held on March 18, 2005 were approved.
2. Improved Communication   

Susie indicated that communication with adjuncts seems to have improved due to the addition of the Adjunct Faculty Workroom and better access to mailboxes.  Susie stated that responses to adjunct communication via email have increased somewhat, as well.  However, because so many adjuncts do not check the previously assigned GBC email addresses, it is difficult to correspond with all.  The automatic assignment of email addresses to adjuncts by GBC has been curtailed this fall to assignment by request only.  Danny Gonzales suggested adding a link from the GBC Website to allow adjuncts to provide personal email addresses if desired to receive communication concerning adjunct issues, correspondence, etc.
    
Linda Uhlenkott suggested we use “new hire packet” information, but adjuncts that have not been hired recently are not requested to provide email addresses, etc.   
Susie asked if it would be all right to obtain personal contact information, especially email addresses for adjuncts from individual Departments.  Linda Uhlenkott felt this would not be a problem if Department Chairs were contacted first for approval before requesting information from support staff.
3.  Communication with Department

 
It was indicated the first line of communication is with the Department. 

 Per Heather Estes’ observation, the English and Math Departments are currently providing the best communication with adjuncts in Winnemucca.


Linda Uhlenkott felt to avoid misunderstanding, adjuncts need to be made aware that each fulltime faculty is required to teach five classes per semester in order to fulfill teaching obligations, which may mean he/she may be teaching a class originally scheduled to be taught by an adjunct. 


Course syllabi were discussed, along with the Department’s role in making sure adjuncts have provided a syllabus for each course.  Another issue is the lack of “Learning Outcomes”.    Per Gary Heberer, the Assessment Committee is provided with a list of all of the classes by SIS.  They, in turn, check to see if a syllabus exists, and then check for “Learning Outcomes”.  No judgment is made on correctness.  However, if one or both are not present, the Department is notified.  From there, no one was sure how an adjunct was notified or corrective action and/or assistance were provided.  Mary Swetich indicated most adjuncts are interested in providing appropriate information, but are uncertain if what they write is correct.  She suggested having standardized “Learning Outcomes” for the same course taught at each site.  “Measurable Outcomes” were also discussed as a future addition to syllabi. 
Danny Gonzales indicated “Learning Outcomes” may be tied into the faculty evaluation process as changes are forthcoming.
4.  Technology


A new position may be added for an Instructional Designer/Trainer to assist with Interactive Video and WebCt (which will soon be replaced by “Blackboard”) courses.  The goal of the additional position is to increase the efficiency of the learning process with a special focus on technology training and assistance for faculty.  Soon, the Net Op software will be loaded onto computers in outlying campus computer classrooms. This will allow IAV students to view what the teacher has on his or her monitor as instruction occurs. A question was posed on the status of the Smart Boards.  To Gary’s knowledge, one is available, but hasn’t been set up yet.  Once it is, it will be part of a Smart Room pilot project.
5.  Resources


The “Faculty Quick Reference” and the “Adjunct Faculty Resource Table” have been updated and Susie will ask Sean Thompson to add them to the Adjunct Website. Heather Estes suggested including which Department various classes fall under so that adjuncts can contact the appropriate person(s) as needed.  If included, the semester calendar may need to be eliminated from the “Faculty Quick Reference” trifold.  A condensed list will need to be done to fit on the brochure as the class/department list is currently on about a six page document.  Danny’s office will get an up-to-date list. Once the update is completed, Susie will contact Sean once again to update the Web information.
6. Adjunct Faculty Salary  
Per information provided by Carl Diekhans at the Adjunct Orientation in August, a $10 per credit increase to the base pay was provided to adjuncts effective this fall.
7.  Priority List


Priority items tentatively planned this year:

Communication with Departments


Technology


Adjunct Evaluations

Meeting Adjourned 2:10 pm

Next scheduled meeting:  November 4, 1:30- 3:00 pm, HTC 121
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